
Hobart Hebrew Congregation 

Sept 10th 1911 

A committee meeting of the Congregation was held on the above date at the 

residence of Mr J Levy. 

 

Present 

Mr S. Benjamin in the chair, Misters J Levy, J Glasser, & M Benjamin Hon. Sec. 

 

Business:  To consider the best means of suppressing the annoyance during Divine Service 

caused by Mr G Levy reading aloud and interrupting the Minister, and also the manner he 

read the Kaddish not allowing a mourner an opportunity to be heard. 

 

It was unanimously resolved that a letter be written to Mr G Levy through Dobson, Mitchell 

& Allport expressing the determination of the Committee, that he must discontinue the 

interruption or stringent measures will have to be taken. 

 

It was also agreed that Mr M Epstein be requested to assist the Minister during the New 

Year & day of Atonement services. 

 

Confirmed 


